

# FIELD HOCKEY FEDERATION MONTHLY BOARD MEETING

Tuesday January 15, 2023

Meeting held 6801 Breezy Glen Dr Moorpark and Zoom

## FHF Meeting Call to Order 6:34pm

### **Meeting Attendees:**

In person

Shawn Hindy (President ), Rebecca Kammerer (Secretary)

On Zoom

Timm Kammerer (Dir. of Facilities), Chris Janazuski (Director of Competitions), Rino Bowman(Player),Mike Whitehead (FHF umpire Manager), Sandy Binder (Santa Monica), Shipika Reynolds (Moorpark Commissioner), Llewellyn Soine (Umpire), Brennon (Moorpark Parent/Coach), Janice Mohr (Director of Volunteer), Poonman Sohal (Kings), Misham Hashmi (Player), Dave Jackson (Past Present), Ricardo

### **Approval of December Minutes:**

November Minutes approved by Timm Kammerer 1st , Rebecca Kammerer 2nd

## BOARD REPORTS

### **President's Report:**

- Nothing Much to report
- Free Clinic and Participation good turn out
- Mens indoor team finished 4th in south africa
- Goal it to take a team for the NIT in two weeks
- Spoke to Tim Trembly and need to make a budget committee

### **Vice President's Report:**

- Not Present

### **Treasurer's Report:**

- Not present

### **Director of Volunteers:**

- Need Volunteers for Middle School and Elementary Tournament

### **Director of Facilities:**

- The field has been kept clean

- Field needs to be painted at half
- Once the rain goes, get a painting party together to paint and sand the boards
- Remove dead tree after meeting with the budget committee

### **Systems Director:**

#### Systems Director Report

- D1 Development finalized the Lady Tigers, Thousand Oaks High School, and VCRD as a practice-based division.
  - D1 Development games will be scheduled on Saturdays as a block of 2 hours for games, and teams will decide among themselves what the games will be depending on team availability (agreement by team managers, Sonu, Alan, and Paul).
  - Since games will be decided in the week(s) leading up to the game, Paul has agreed to arrange the umpires and umpire payment for the division; no umpire scheduling will be needed by the Umpire Coordinator (Mike Whitehead).
- Working on the Spring Schedule this week, will send in WhatsApp chat and email to managers this week for review.
- Managers/coaches can review and reach out to me if there are any issues.
- Manager/coach review will be open for a few days. Any final adjustments will be made, and the final schedule will be published shortly after.
- Thank you!

### **Director of Competitions:**

- Had a meeting with Managers and Ref meeting
- Rules displayed with exception highlighted

### **Secretary's Report:**

- When to start looking for picture people?  
\*Things to do, talk to Janice

### **Past President:**

- Put together an investment sub committee (advice on what was done before)
- Back for the Middle School and Elementary Tournament
- Suggest having team tables to be available at the tournament
- Announcement of the u21 team going to the Pan Am games

### **Moorpark Commissioner:**

- Wants to set up a boys pick up game
- Numbers of boys. Dragon Runners 4, Moorpark, 4 younger and 4 older
- Present to Mari about finding time of schedule

### **Bulldogs Commissioner:**

- Not present

**Kings Commissioner:**

- U12- 11 players 6-10 years old

**Roadrunner Commissioner:**

- Nothing really

**VCRD:**

- Not present

**UNFINISHED/ Old BUSINESS**

- **New Website updates-**  
Need to work with Marc to get the umpires part working  
Team Calendar work
- **Spring Registration**  
Up and running, guest player options? How to pay, amount?
- **Other FHF events and tournaments**  
College Tournaments  
Nexus Dates, are they correct on OUR calendar?
- **Recruiting Committee Update**  
Meeting again on the 22nd
- **MS and Elementary school tournament-**  
New dates, Elementary on March 3, Middle School on March 10  
Lunch Schedule for Chaparral
- **VP Options**  
Marc Pouw may want to step back  
Option to have Mari work with calendar  
Do we have suggestions for someone to become VP?

**NEW BUSINESS**

- Dave made a motion to pay one a ref through FHF funds for u12 and below for the spring 2023 season. \$25. Timm's seconds the motion. Motion passed.
- March 2027 our lease is up at the College
- Turf is in good condition, but if we need Field Replacement we need the money by 2026
- Moorpark College President's son passed, maybe name one of our \$1000 scholarships after his name.
- Maybe add a plaque in the Son's name

**ADJOURNMENT**

Motion to adjourn at 8:03 Timm Kammerer 1st, Rebecca Kammerer 2nd

Next meeting March 7th 6:30 in person and zoom